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Minutes:
Welcome by Thurm Brendlinger of Clean Air Council who co hosted the meeting with the PA Department of Environmental Protection.

Kerry Campbell, PA DEP spoke about the mission of the PA Wind Working Group as growing the overall wind economy by focusing on its strengths and eliminating barriers.

Strengths -  a supportive administration in Governor Rendell and Secretary McGinty, the newly formed Energy Advisory Board, PA government commitment to purchase clean energy, a revitalized PEDA, Energy Harvest Grants, Advanced Energy Portfolio Standards, Sustainable Energy Funds, and voluntary support from colleges, universities and PECO customers.

Barriers – bat and bird kills, the lack of a coordinated process for all of Pa, no model ordinance, or siting guidelines statewide.

Maryanne Daniel of U.S. Dept. of Energy Mid- Atlantic Region discussed funding opportunities and provided their websites. 

Erik Foley with St. Francis University shared news of their partnership with Gamesa, DEP, Allegheny Power and McLean Energy Partners.   Their wind power initiative will have three parts: wind farm co-development; wind energy career development and an anemometer loan program.

Paul Gipe, author and wind-works.org talked about wind energy’s improved efficiency, productivity and reliability.  He explained how Advanced Renewable Tarriffs and Feed Laws would ensure price stability and encourage job creation.

Kathleen McGinty talked about a sense of possibility, promise and pride in renewable energy and how outreach to communities about it could help relieve their budget problems.  She supports a reasonable approach to siting regulations that would include local governments as part of the process and guidelines, not mandates.

Dan Desmond stressed the need for a uniform siting ordinance to protect local communities who want to produce renewable energy. More publicity is needed to make the public aware of the benefits of clean, renewable energy.  

Mary Wells shared her experience with FPL Energy’s Wayne County Wind Farm county taxation issues.  How to tax wind farms?   The county has ruled that it will tax the tower and the foundation as real estate and the rest as machinery.  FPL Energy has appealed that ruling.  They are trying to work out a gift agreement compromise with the county.
Ed Arnett with Bat Conservation International wrapped up the meeting with an informative account of current bat research from the Bats & Wind Energy Cooperative.  Its mission is to develop and coordinate research that will produce solutions to the wind energy development and bat mortality problem.  This information will be helpful in assessing siting issues for wind farms.       FYI - The 2004 BWEC Final Report is now publicly available and has been posted on www.batcon.org/wind under the “research” link
The WWG then broke up into three groups for discussion:

1) Education and Outreach- 

Paul Zeph of Audubon, PA reported for the committee. The wind working group must look at target audience for the website.  A wind stakeholders only section is planned along with information for the public.  A questions and answers section will be helpful for the public.  The website may want to promote conservation to pay for the premium of wind energy.  Links would be helpful for additional information on related topics and groups.  He encouraged any ideas wind stakeholders may have for the site to contact Clean Air Council who recently received funding to update the site.  

2) Policy-

Aura Stauffer reported for the group which consisted of scientists, wind energy   company representatives, regulatory agencies and environmental consultants.  Statements were made by the scientific community that they support wind power development and would work together with all interested parties to help DEP develop a standardized environmental review process for wind energy projects. Developing wind farms on already disturbed lands first and trying to avoid sensitive areas (e.g. major migratory routes) were recommended by Audubon. Length of time for environmental review and who should pay for it were other issues brought up by the group.

The overall discussion was positive and the need to keep talking about this issue was expressed.  Everyone agreed that there was no need to halt all wind farm development until all wildlife and environmental review issues were resolved
3) Development- 

Tom Tuffey reported on that group’s discussion what kind of model is necessary for statewide regulation of wind farms.  He also discussed the groups concern over tax issues as brought up in the Wayne County situation.  What can be taxed?  Unless it is known up front, there is an uncertainty around the true costs of development and hence the economic viability of projects.  

Wrap up and next actions:

Thurman Brendlinger noted that the Wind Working Group is a community working together for responsible wind developments.  Next steps and actions will be:

1) Any ideas for website please send to Thurm Brendlinger, Clean Air Council, brendlinger@cleanair.org
2) Follow up committee work on these issues will come in the following months with arranged teleconferences with the committees.
